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Subject: JFK ONE SID: Inserting the word “transition” in place of the word 
“climb” in the procedure text. 
 
Background/Discussion: The JFK NINE SID is being revised on Sept 28th and 
will be named the JFK ONE SID. The issue we are encountering is that the 
transitions on this SID are called “climbs” i.e. the “Idlewild climb”. These climbs 
are really transitions. The biggest issue is that the term climb is not recognized 
as an ARINC 424 transition and therefore these transitions are not coded in the 
FMC navdatabase. The use of the term "Climb" can be misleading to flight crews 
not familiar with local area practices. 
 
Recommendations: Continental Airlines recommends that the term transition 
be used in the place of the term climb. 
This will provide the opportunity to code the departure into the various Flight 
Management Systems databases and provide flight crews with procedural lateral 
and vertical guidance. This would also allow for standard terminology to be used 
by pilots and ATC. 
 
Comments: This recommendation affects 
 
 
 
 
Submitted by: Mitch Scott 
Organization: Continental Airlines 
Phone: 713-324-1786 
Fax: 
E-mail: Mitch.Scott@coair.com 
Date: Sept. 22, 2006 
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MEETING 06-02: Mr. Mitch Scott, Continental Airlines, submitted and briefed the issue.  
The JFK NINE SID is being revised on Sept 28th and will be named the JFK ONE SID. 
The issue we are encountering is that the transitions on this SID are called “climbs” i.e. 
the “Idlewild climb”. These climbs are really transitions.  The biggest issue is that the 
term climb is not recognized as an ARINC 424 transition and therefore these transitions 
are not coded in the FMC navdatabase. The use of the term "Climb" can be misleading 
to flight crews not familiar with local area practices.  Continental Airlines recommends 
that the term transition be used in the place of the term climb.  This will provide the 
opportunity to code the departure into the various Flight Management Systems 
databases and provide flight crews with procedural lateral and vertical guidance.  This 
would also allow for standard terminology to be used by pilots and ATC.  Mr. Tom 
Schneider, AFS-420, stated that this subject is not a charting issue and does not belong 
in the ACF.  The JFK SIDs, are old, non-standard procedures that do not conform to 
current TERPs 8260.46 criteria.  The transition should be redesigned by the Air Traffic 
facility/TRACON.  Mr. Scott stated that the same situation exists at LaGuardia.  Mr. Scott 
explained that the problem was first taken to the TRACON and they recommended that 
the issue be taken to the ACF.  Ms. Pamela Coopwood, FAA Terminal Airspace 
Procedures, will work with Mr. Scott to resolve the issue offline.  They will take the 
matter to the responsible NY ATC authority with a recommendation to change the 
procedures to be compatible with current FAA practice and guidance.  ACTION: 
Continental Airlines.     
 
MEETING 07-01: Mr. Mitch Scott, Continental Airlines, pulled the LaGuardia 
transition/climb issue from the ACF and recommended closing the issue. 
CLOSED.   
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